WOODLAND CHRISTIAN Dear WCHS Families,

@@USL@R WS Welcome back! I hope you had a chance to relax and recharge. It is a blessing to

AU@UST/SE@TMR be returning this school year as your child’s guidance counselor. It is my goal to
help, guide and support each student and their family as you navigate high
school and plan for what lies beyond. Ilove getting to know students and helping
them discover their God given talents, abilities and passions. A major part of my
job will include developing a 4 year high school plan for each student. I want
students to have a variety of options available to them after high school and I
will do my very best to see that they have met the requirements for the different
colleges and universities. Ilook forward to partnering with parents in this
process through individual meetings with all 9th grade students and at our
college information nights. Please feel free to contact me if you have any
questions.Thank you for allowing me to be part of your child’s education. It is a great

privilege and I give God thanks for this opportunity.
Rachel Truesdell rtruesdellewoodlandchristian.org

PARENTS ARE INVITED...
Plan on attending our Christian College Fair!
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 15 FROM 9-11

A college fair gives you the chance to talk to representatives from
many Christian colleges and universities in a short period of time.
That way, you can get the information you need to create a list of
schools you're interested in researching further. College fairs also
allow you to discover specific things you want to know instead of just
reading general information in brochures and online. And, if you have
a strategy in place, going to a college fair can be a good way to see
schools "close up." This can really focus your college search by
helping you figure out what schools might be good to consider and
which ones aren't a good fit for you. Although college visits are the
best way to learn more about a school you're really interested in, a
college fair can be the next best thing. It's a way to talk face-to-face
with people from a school.

Woodland Christian School Better Together

“For where two or three gather in my name, there I am with them.”
Matthew 18:20

Senior Parents and students “Woodland Christian High School
are invited to attend our Bell Schedule: 2015-2016

“Guide your child to college night” |Standard A/B Day : Period 1/2  7:50-9:15
Brunch 9:15-9:25

Wednesday, OCT 7 at 6:30pm Period 3/4  9:30-10:55
Period 5/6  11:00-12:25

We will cover: Testing, score Lunch 12:25-1:05

reporting, the application Period 7/8  1:10-2:35

process, financial aid, Senior fo a CLUE! Stud'fntf Cﬂﬂgﬂf MMiC 5”}?0#

Grad Trip, and share order with Mr. Peacock, in room A3, with a fencit; c[tm'ng

forms for graduation
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http://www.sat.collegeboard.org/register
http://www.actstudent.org/start
http://PrincetonReview.com/Events
http://www.sat.collegeboard.org/register
http://www.actstudent.org/start
http://PrincetonReview.com/Events

